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RECOMMENDATION:

Members are asked to note the contents of the report.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

The report provides details of the current position relating to budget monitoring for the revenue budget and of the implementation of the agreed revenue budget savings for 2002-2003.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

Various working papers and reports.

(Available for public inspection)
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KEY COUNCIL POLICIES           2002/03  Revenue Budget


REPORT DETAIL

1.
INTRODUCTION 

1.1 This report advises members of the current position relating to budget monitoring. 

1.2
At the last meeting of this committee members asked for a report from the Director of Education and Leisure on the achievement of income from Cleavley Athletic Track and the Director will be giving a report as part of her presentation on service issues. 
2.      BUDGETARY CONTROL REPORTS

2.1 The report is based on the latest budgetary control statements for directorates and trading returns for the DLO/DSOs .

2.2 The issues that have been raised during the course of the year have generally been resolved or action is being taken to ensure that there will be no overspending in the appropriate directorate budget and further consideration will be given to the items as the new revenue estimates process proceeds. 

2.3
Several  new issues have been highlighted this month and these are covered in the following paragraphs.

3.
PROGRESS ON AGREED SAVINGS
3.1 The attached appendix provides details of the approved savings included in the 2002-2003 revenue budget. 

3.2 The appendix has been updated to show only those savings that remain to be achieved.

3.3 The changes made to the savings details since November relate to some minor adjustments to the Arts and Leisure items and the amount of income savings already achieved in Environmental Services and Community and Social Services.

4.
P
REVIOUSLY REPORTED
4.1
Members are reminded of the two problem areas which have been highlighted previously: -

· a report on the car parking enforcement operation including the decriminalisation of parking enforcement was presented last month describing the implementation of proposals to deal with the projected shortfall in income. It is expected that the proposals will only partly cover the problem for this year, leaving an income shortfall of approximately £150,000. The matter will be reviewed as part of the work being carried out on revenue estimates and it is hoped that the shortfall this year will be met from additional commercial rent income.

· an overspending on special education needs, which can be contained from other areas in this financial year, could require an increase of around £400,000 in this budget next year. This budget is to be delegated to schools from next year and to avoid the new approach starting off with a financial shortfall the matter will be  considered as part of the coming budget strategy in the context of the passporting of Government funding increases for schools. 

· Annual Pay Award – The net cost of £0.2m over the budgeted provision is being met this year from within existing directorate budget allocations.

· Members are reminded that there will be a funding requirement totalling £270,000 in respect of the two new teams established for Job Evaluation and Scrutiny Support in the Chief Executive’s directorate. The cost can be offset by discounts which have been earned from the rescheduling of part of the Council's debt portfolio but there will, however, be a consequent continuing commitment to be met in future years' budgets.

5. OTHER ISSUES

5.1
Arts and Leisure

A major refurbishment of fitness suites in leisure centres is being carried out and it is expected that the improvements will attract significantly more customers and will generate income that will exceed the additional costs involved. During the year there have been partial closures of the centres whilst the work was completed and there have been start-up costs including the use of promotional staff at the suites. There has been an increase in sporting income that should in time cover the additional costs that have been incurred but there are some concerns that the amount of the extra income will not  achieve the expected increase in this financial year. Work is being undertaken to establish the overall trading position. 

5.2
Community and Social Services

There are variances that require further monitoring and work relating to the levels and cost of agency staff employed on children's services and the costs on home care packages in some of the area teams.

The pressures on agency staffing are being contained within the overall staffing budget but the issue will need to be monitored. The home care cost pressures are increasing and consideration is being given to how to meet the additional costs involved.

5.3
Housing Non HRA

The private sector housing activity is overspending mainly on employee costs and a related shortfall in income from recharging salaries to capital schemes.It is anticipated that the overspend could reach £200,000 by the end of the financial year. This area is to be looked at closely during the revenue estimates process.

As a consequence of the early redemption of some housing association mortgages the amount of interest received will be reduced by approximately £52,000. The shortfall will be compensated by a corresponding amount of interest earned from the investment of the principal repaid. 

5.4
DLO/DSOs

Taking the latest trading position for the DLO/DSOs in total there appear to be some doubts that the targeted surplus to reach the budget assumption for the year of £0.5m will be achieved. Clearly, this is an area that will be given close attention during the budget process and in view of the strict timetable for the submission of budget details it is suggested that members await the results of the exercise before seeking further information.

6.
SUMMARY
6.1
There have been some small changes in respect of the remaining savings requirements and the amount of savings remaining to be achieved is £0.635m. Bearing in mind that it is hoped to be able to meet the shortfall relating to the decriminalisation of parking income and it is felt that the outstanding saving in Community and Social Services will be substituted by alternative savings during the budget exercise, there is nothing to suggest that overall the savings target for the year will not be achieved. All of the outstanding items are subject to close monitoring.

7.       RECOMMENDATION
7.1 Members are asked to note the contents of the report.


Alan Westwood

Director of Corporate Services
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